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We read with interest the correspondence by 
Evans and Keller (Using partitioned herit­
ability methods to explore genetic architec­
ture. Nat. Rev. Genet. https://doi.org/10.1038/
nrg.2018.6)1 on our recent Review (Genetic 
architecture: the shape of the genetic contri­
bution to human traits and disease. Nat. Rev. 
Genet. 19, 110–124 (2018))2. Heritability 
estimation and partition is indeed an inter­
esting aggregate approach for the analysis 
of genetic contributions to phenotypic vari­
ability and one that is afforded by a genetic 
contribution to variance in traits of interest. 
Heritability analyses such as those described 
are not designed to dissect a complete genetic 
architecture. It is important to note that 
although partition or specifically designed 
heritability analyses can give insight into the 
overall genetic contribution to a trait or dis­
ease outcome, it is based on a prior for that 
analysis and on the overall genetic contribu­
tion given that prior (for example, analysis 
by minor allele frequency). Especially when 
based on chip genotype data, these types of 
analyses are informative but do not provide 
a complete portrait of genetic architecture, 
which can vary for any given heritability. We 
recognize the utility of novel approaches to 
the analysis of heritable contributions and add 
that other approaches with interesting study 
designs, for example, the quantification of 
maternal heritable contributions to offspring 
phenotype (for a description of this approach 
see REF. 3; for an example of its application see 
REF. 4) should be considered for partitioning  
heritable contributions.
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